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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM

TO:
                 Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr. 



Vice Mayor Albert C. Jones 

Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte 

Commissioner Bobbie H. Grace 

FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Brad Kaine. Director of Public Services

Date:

February 9, 2016
RE:           
Award of Bid Lime Softening Upgrades - Filter Rehabilitation


Introduction and Background

The filter rehabilitation project needs to proceed as the filter media is over double its useful life and there are signs of underdrain failure.  The project has been planned for some time.  A design/build bid has been prepared and the bid was advertised in November of 2015.  The mandatory pre-bid was held on December 4, 2015 an addendum was issued three days later, with bids accepted on Friday December 18, 2015.   This project will complete the lime plant repairs.  

Three bids were received as follows:
Close Construction, Inc.


$683,500.00

Fitsaw Construction
, LLC


$746,928.00

Jafer Construction Corp.


$799,820.00
Based on the bids received, the project consultant recommends awarding the bid to Close Consttuction Inc. The Bid Committee met on January 8, 2016 and agrees with this recommendation. 

Funding for this project was previously approved byt the Commission and is appropriated and made available in the Water Fund Captial Project Lime Softening Rehabilitation Filter Upgrade Account Number 401-33-42-533-63-10. 
Recommendation

It is recommended the City Commission award the Lime Softening Plant Rehabilitation Filter Repair bid to Close Construction, Inc. in the amount of $683,500.00, and direct the City Manager to execute same.  

